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REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES

December 11, 2008
	Introduction   
    and
Roll Call 
	1. The Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:05 p.m.  President, Maria E. Saenz presided at the meeting held at the Gadsden Administration Board Room.  Board Members present:  Mr. Daniel Castillo, Mr. Craig Ford, Ms. Maria Saenz and Mrs. Jennifer Viramontes. Mrs. Manuela Huerta was absent.

	Pledge &                
Mission Statement       
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance recited.  

	Supt.'s Report  
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

     A.  Superintendent’s Report:

           Supt. Nava introduced Gadsden Foundation Chairwoman, Yvette Lazarin, and members, Corina Medrano and Rose Camarillo.  The Raffle winners were picked, Sergio Contreras $250.00; Lilly Camarillo $500.00 and Arelene Contreras $1,000.00.  Santa Teresa Elementary was the top selling school and Rose Camarillo was the top selling member.  

           Supt. Nava announced that the Board was recognized as New Mexico School Board of the Year by the New Mexico School Boards Association.  Craig Ford, Maria E. Saenz and Jennifer Viramontes were recognized as Master Board Members.  Mr. Ford was also awarded board leadership.
           Supt. Nava announced that this had been a good news week for GISD.  She asked Associate Superintendent for Support Services, Richard Chavez, to elaborate on the 2008 Ben Lujan Maintenance Achievement “Gold” Award to the GISD’s Maintenance Department by the State of New Mexico Public Schools Facilities Authority (PSFA). In the past two years the Maintenance Department had awarded the silver and bronze awards.  Also, Jose Ambriz and Lorenzo Solis, Heating and Cooling Specialists (HVACR) for the district, received individual awards for their outstanding work.
           Supt. Nava said that N.M.P.E.D. Secretary of Education Veronica Garcia had announced that seven public high schools had been recognized to receive the 2008 College Readiness Award for their significant improvement in ACT scores over the last five years, with Santa Teresa High School being one of the schools awarded. 
           Supt. Nava announced that El Paso Community College honored students from Loma Linda Elementary and Santa Teresa Middle school for their outstanding art work.   

           Supt Nava also announced that STHS Warrior Band competed in Thatcher, Arizona and had earned the highest rating, superior with distinction.      

	President’s Report
	      President Saenz said she had gone to Vado Elementary for their Spanish Spelling Bee.  Ms. Saenz apologized for missing a couple of board meetings and expressed her thanks to all of the employees for their support during the district’s financial ordeal.  Ms. Saenz congratulated the Maintenance Department on receiving the Ben Lujan Award.  Ms. Saenz expressed her gratitude to Mrs. Viramontes for always being on top of news throughout the district.  Ms. Saenz thanked the persons that had worked on the nomination form, for NMSBA School Board of the Year.  Ms. Saenz encouraged the principals that if there was exciting events happening at their schools to notify the district’s Communications Coordinator, Mr. Ruiloba.  Ms. Saenz expressed how wonderful the honors choir performance was last year and looked forward to going again.

	Board Member’s Reports
	      C. Vice-President Viramontes expressed thanks to the winners of the Gadsden Foundation Raffle winners and to Santa Teresa Elementary for a job well done in selling the tickets.  All of the money raised goes to scholarships and since this year three more scholarships would be awarded.  Mrs. Viramontes congratulated the Maintenance Department and said they really enjoy when they attend workshops and mention Gadsden as an example.  Mrs. Viramontes said that both she and Ms. Saenz are on the NMSBA Board of directors and one of the things they worked on was the funding formula.  She looks forward to attending the Honors Choir Concert, she truly enjoys going to that every year.  She gave congratulations to the Academic Team on their invitation to compete in Chicago.  Mrs. Viramontes said she would be declaring her candidacy on Tuesday for district 2.  She has learned a lot and looks forward to continue representing her area on the school board.  
      Mr. Ford echoed the comments made by President Saenz.  He said he would be declaring his candidacy for district 5 again.  Mr. Ford commented on the board working cohesively, even when they agree to disagree.  Mr. Ford said, he too, would be declaring his candidacy for district 5 again and looked forward to four more years.  He mentioned that there had been a couple of hit and run bus accidents in Chaparral, but in both incidents arrests have been made.  Mr. Ford said he spoke to Mr. Boone at Boone Transportation regarding bus safety, and was assured that everything is done to assure safety on the school buses and that a protocol is in place when things like this occur. 
      Mr. Castillo congratulated Mr. Chavez and the Maintenance Department for their recognition, the academic team and STHS Band for their awards.  Mr. Castillo attended the GHS Football banquet and congratulated Coach Hite for the strategies he uses; not just coaching football but also setting goals that will help them in life.  
   Ms. Huerta  - absent                                                     

	Student Representative
	   D.  Student Representative – none 

	Personnel Report
	     E.  The personnel report is included for the Boards’ information with no action required.  

	Modification       

of the Agenda
	4.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the agenda as presented.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.   

	Consent                  Agenda
	5.  Mr. Castillo made a motion to approve the consent agenda as presented.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.   

	Open Forum      
	6.  Open Forum       

	Operating Agreement Between NMSU and GISD
	7.  Action Items:
A. Mrs. Viramontes made the motion to approve the Operating Agreement between Gadsden I.S.D. as presented by Andy Burke, Vice-President for Finance for Dona Ana Community College.  This agreement will be presented to Hatch Valley Schools and Las Cruces Public Schools for their approval.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried.                 


	DACC Local General Obligation Bond Funding Allocation
	B. Mr. Ford made the motion to approve the Local General Obligation Bond Funding Allocation as presented by Andy Burke, Vice-President for Finance and Dr. Ana Chieffo Vice President Academic Affairs at Dona Ana Community College. Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried.                      


	Financial Action Plan
	C. Mr. Ford made the motion to approve the Financial Action Plan for the District as submitted by Mr. Suggs, Associated Superintendent for Finance.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried.



	Name for New Anthony/Berino Area Elementary School 
	8.  Discussion Items:  
A. Associate Superintendent for Support Services, Richard Chavez, addressed the board on naming the new elementary in the Anthony/Berino Area.  The name Gadsden Elementary was one of the names suggested.  The board asked if Mrs. Grace Marquez could ask at Anthony Elementary for any other names to be considered.  This item will be placed on the next agenda for action.  

	 Closed Session 
	9.    Mrs. Viramontes motioned to go into closed Personnel Session Pursuant to 10-15-1, H-2, NMSA1978 to discuss personnel actions, pending litigation, and collective bargaining.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board went into Closed Session at 5:56 p.m.   

	Reconvene

	10.  Mr. Ford made a motion to reconvene in open session.  No action was taken. Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board reconvened in Open Session at 7:08 p.m.   

	Adjourned
	       Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 7:09 p.m.                        
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